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Dear Holy Trinity Community, 
 
It was two years ago this week when I became headteacher of this fantastic school. I am proud of the pro-
gress we have made together, and have been reflecting this week on some of the highlights of the past 24 
months: 
 

 Launching our school values and logo – these values are now embedded in every day life at Holy 

Trinity. 

 Establishing the Holy Trinity Parents, Teachers and Friends Association – we are now enjoying     

regular and successful events organised by this fantastic group. 

 Launching our new school website and re-launching our Twitter account – we have nearly 850      

followers now! 

 Developing a whole-school approach to understanding and supporting mental health and wellbeing, 

and becoming a Mental Health Support School. 

 Consolidating Holy Trinity’s music provision as the most exceptional music offer in Lambeth. 

 Supporting our community through the Covid-19 pandemic, enhancing communication between 

parents and families and ‘connecting’ whilst working remotely. 

 Holding wonderful celebrations and services for our children, both at school and at Holy Trinity 

Church. Last year’s Year 6 Leavers’ Ball was a particular highlight. 
 
There are countless other highlights from the past two years, but I feel I should stop there. We have made a 
positive start in our journey towards being the school of choice within our local community. I know we still 
have work to do and I will soon be writing to you with key  
information regarding the next academic year. There are some exciting improvements on the 
 horizon.  
 
May I take this opportunity to thank you all for your ongoing support for our school and staff. I am very 
much looking forward to what the future holds.  
 
Happy Easter everyone. 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Mr Winn 

Holy Trinity  
Class Dojo Champions 

 
 
 

  Panther Class are this week’s  
Dojo Champions with an amazing  

403 Points. Fantastic way to end the 
Term! 

https://twitter.com/Holy_TrinityCE


 
 
 
 

Our Staff Values Ambassador this week is 

Ms Zoe Ansah. You supported our school towards 

sounding so lovely at the Easter service, and your 

passion for high quality music shines upon us  

everyday. Thank you! 

Our Pupil Values Ambassador this week is  

Emmanuella. You have been an amazing  

ambassador for music this week, and we are very 

proud of you. 



 

 

Nurturing Faith – Can You Help? 

 
One of the great things about a faith school is that it provides a  

fantastic opportunity to nurture children’s faith outside the home. But 
how is this done? 

 
Partly it’s through the curriculum – for example by having RE right there 

in the centre.  But a faith school also offers opportunities to reflect 
about spirituality and Christian values through other subjects in the 
timetable.  For example, when you learn about the regularity of maths, 

you can also reflect on the reliability of God who created a universe in 

which maths is possible.   

 
When you learn about the ups and downs of history, you can reflect on 

the justice that God requires and that he has created us all with a 
thirst for.  

 
Partly we can nurture faith through para-curricular or extra-curricular 

activities – outings, projects, issues arising out of class time that may 
not be devoted to a single subject, assemblies, or after school clubs, or 
how we as a school respond to significant events, whether in our own 

community or the wider world. 
 

Partly it’s about giving children opportunities to expand their faith 
beyond the walls of the school – for example, through holiday clubs at 

church, or the Y6 Leavers’ Bibles, or other things like that. 
 

Southwark Diocesan Board of Education like all church schools to  
include a “Faith Group” – sometimes known as a “Christian Distinctiveness 

Group.”  It’s a working action group comprised of Governors, Parents, Staff, 
and people from the wider community, whose job is to monitor how  

Christian faith is being nurtured in the school.  Its work could include 
listening to staff members so we can feed back to Governors and the 
Diocesan Board about how the school is doing as a faith-nurturing  

environment.  Its work could also include starting a new initiative to 
nurture childrens’ faith. 

 
YOU can join this group whether you are a practising Christian, someone 

of a different faith, or someone of no strong faith at all.  As long as 
you will help further the aim or nurturing Christian Faith.  If you would 

like to join the group, please give your details to the school office, and I 
will be in touch with you. 

 

Have a great Easter,          Reverend Dormandy 



Bunny Class Excellent 96% 

Badger Class Good 90% 

Puma Class Good 93% 

Gazelle Class Needs to improve 84% 

Lion Class Excellent 96% 

Meerkat Class Needs to improve 87% 

Cheetah Class Needs to improve 86% 

Panther Class Needs to improve 86% 

Lynx Class Good 94% 

Jaguar Class Good 90% 

Leopard Class Needs to improve 85% 

Tiger Class Good 90% 

Holy Trinity Punctuality News  

Our registers close at 9am every day.  

Online Safety and Technology Newsflash 
 

Cyber Sprinters 
 

Cyber Sprinters is a set of activities and puzzles from the 

National Cyber Security Centre (NCSC) for primary aged (KS2) 
children.  

 

It is aimed at parents to use with their children at home.  
It has lots of really useful activities such as learning 

about passwords, keeping personal information safe, suspi-
cious messages and much more.  

 
You can see all the resources here:  

 

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/cybersprinters/home-

activities 
There is also a Cyber Sprinters game which children can 

play here:  

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/cybersprinters/the-game 

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/cybersprinters/home-activities
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/cybersprinters/home-activities
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/collection/cybersprinters/the-game


Year 1’s trip to the Science Museum, where they looked at lots of      
incredible inventions.  

They also had time to play in the fascinating Pattern Pod. 



Year 2 & Year 4 at the Science Museum this week, where they learnt all about humans first trip to the sky, experience in the flight  
gallery, the Design Lab and the Pattern Pod. 



Our Year 2 children trying their hands at designing ‘Calvary’ in the 
lead up to Good Friday. 



Community News 



Community News 



Lambeth Library Services for April 

We're sure you'll be pleased to hear that we are now restoring parts of our services that were sus-
pended owing to Covid-19 and from Sunday 24 April West Norwood and Brixton Libraries will be 

open again on Sundays. We will also be reintroducing newspapers and magazines in all our libraries 
from that date. We are reviewing what newspapers and magazines we take so do let your local li-

brarian know if there is a title you would like us to consider. Many are already available 
on Pressreader and you can access them online with your library card. 

 
Many of us no longer have printers at home. Library members can now send documents over 

the internet to our printers and collect from their Lambeth library. If you are using your own device 
in the library you can also use this service to print. 

Over Easter our Libraries will be closed for the Bank Holidays on Friday 15 April, Sunday 17 April and 
Monday 18 April. Waterloo Library will re-open from building work on Tuesday 19 April with longer 

opening hours and more space.   

We have another full month of events and activities online and in-person for you to enjoy- all free 
unless listed. I hope you find something interesting. Do come into your local library and see us - we 

have lots of lovely new books - have a check on the catalogue for new titles. 

Naomi Bedford and Paul Simmonds in Concert 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 5 April, 3pm to 5pm. 
Thursday 7 April, 2pm to 4pm. 
West Norwood Library. SE27 9JX 
Booking via Eventbrite   

Friday 1 April, 7pm. 
Clapham Library. SW4 7DB 
£8 Ticket. Booking via Eventbrite   

Tuesday 12 April, 7pm 
Carnegie Library. SE24 0AG 
Booking via Eventbrite  

Wednesday 6 April, 2pm to 3pm.      Friday 8 April, 2pm to 3pm 
Minet Library. SE5 9QY   Carnegie Library. SE24 0AG 
Booking via Eventbrite    Booking via Eventbrite   

Saturday 9 April, 2.30pm to 3.30pm. 
Brixton Library. SW2 1JQ 
Booking via Eventbrite  

https://www.pressreader.com/catalog?medium=email&source=GovDelivery
http://pcbooking.lambeth.gov.uk/?medium=email&source=GovDelivery
https://libraries.lambeth.gov.uk/books-and-reading?medium=email&source=GovDelivery
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/creative-maths-fun-ages-5yrs-14yrs-5th7th-april-2022-west-norwood-tickets-305295325537?aff=ebdssbdestsearch&medium=email&source=GovDelivery
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/217591450887?medium=email&source=GovDelivery
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/300872426527?medium=email&source=GovDelivery
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/305781419457?medium=email&source=GovDelivery
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/305781419457?medium=email&source=GovDelivery
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/306442175797?medium=email&source=GovDelivery
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  Tuesday 19th April - Start of Summer Term 1 
 

  Thursday 21st April - Year 1 PTFA Cake Sale 
 
  Thursday 5th May - Year 2 PTFA Cake Sale 
 
  Monday 9th May - Thursday 12th May: Key Stage 2 SATS Week 
 

  Friday 13th May - PTFA Coffee Morning 
 
  Wednesday 18th May  - Early Reading & Phonics Parent Workshop 
 
  Friday 27th May - End of Summer Term 1 

 Term Start Date Finish Date 
Autumn One 

(2021) 
Thursday 2nd September 

Wednesday 1st September - INSET Day 
Friday 22nd October 

  

Half-Term Monday 25th October Friday 29th October 

Autumn Two Monday 1st November Thursday 16th December 
Friday 17th December - INSET Day 

Christmas Holiday Monday 20th December Sunday 2nd January 2022 

Spring One 
(2022) 

Thursday 6th  January 
Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th January 

INSET Days 

Friday 11th February 

Half-Term Monday 14th February Friday 18th February 

Spring Two Monday 21st  February Friday 1st April 

Easter Holiday Monday 4th April Monday 18th April 

Summer One Tuesday 19th April Friday 27th May 

Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May   

Half-Term Monday 30th May Friday 3rd June 

 
Summer Two 

 
Monday 6th June 

Wednesday 20th July 
Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd July 

INSET Days 
 

Summer Holiday     


